STAFF REPORT

712212020
To: Honorable Mayor and City Council Members
FroOM: Maritza Martinez, Public Works Director
SUBJECT: Approve award of purchase for rubberized mulch product for Dateland Park
and Rancho De Oro Park to Sierra Mat & Rubber Company, in the amount of

$69,597.

STAFF RECOMMENDATION:

Approve award of purchase for rubberized mulch product for Dateland Park and Rancho De Oro
Park to Sierra Mat & Rubber Company, in the amount of $69,597.

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:

The City applied and was successful in securing grant funds administered by CalRecycle 2019-
20 Tire Derived Product Grants program. The City was awarded $69,597.00 for rubberized
mulch product to be used at: 1) Dateland Park (157 yards for an area of 5600 sq. ft., 7 depth)
and 2) Rancho De Oro Park (107 yards for an area of 3800 sq. ft,. 77 depth). As required by
CalRecycle the city requested and received the following informal bids results from CalRecycle
State Qualified vendors to allow for award of the rubberized mulch product:

1. Tri-C Tire Manufacturing Non-Responsive
2. GloBarket Tire Recycling, Inc. Non-Responsive
3. Sierra Mat & Rubber Company $69,597.00

The proposal received from Sierra Matt & Rubber Company was submitted and approved by
CalRecycle as part of the awarded grant application. Staff is recommending approval of the
attached letter agreements, totaling an award of $69,597.00 for the rubberized mulch product.

FISCAL IMPACT:

The recommended action will be completely grant funded and have no net impact to the general
fund. Staff is requesting general fund expenditure appropriations of $69,597 for product costs at
both parks (Dateland Park $41,097 and Rancho De Oro Park $28,500) along with the
corresponding transfer of grant revenues ($69,597) from the grant fund (152) to the general fund
(101) to cover these expenditures.



Attachment:
Proposed Letter Agreements
Exhibit A — Grant/VVendor Agreement Information



